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PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 
MEMORANDUM 

 
To: Council & Clerk 
From: Brian Treble, Director of Planning and Building 
Date: April 24, 2023 
Subject:  Appointment of John Bartol as Chief Building Official  
 
Dear Council,  
 
John Bartol started his current position as Building Inspector with the Township of West Lincoln 
in May of 2021.  Throughout this time, John has shown an overwhelming amount of knowledge 
for both the Building and By-law aspects of this position.  
  
As a result of John’s drive and knowledge, By-law 2023-31 is now being brought forward to 
appoint John Bartol as the new Chief Building Official for the Township of West Lincoln.  John 
will be taking over this position from our current Deputy Chief Building Official, John 
Schonewille, who has been with the Township since October of 2019.   
 
John Bartol will begin his new role as Chief Building Official starting on May 1st, 2023.    
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
 
_______________________________   
Brian Treble, MCIP, RPP 
Director of Planning and Building 
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